
Troop 286 Committee Meeting 

Monday June 8, 2015 

In attendance: Mike Brylinski, Mark Oetinger, Eric Nagel, Maureen Dahlke, Christine McGinnis, Linda 

Sternin, Lisa Gilmartin, Chris Hamblin, Michelle Popp, Polly Archibald, Sue Walker 

Committee Member Reports 

Chair's Report - no open positions 

Scoutmaster's Report 

The Church’s vote to extend a 5 year lease was granted to the Burmese congregation. Brighton 

Church will stay for 5 years. The new name will be Lai Baptist Church.   

We need to purchase 50 Knickerchiefs for the troop. 

Troop 529 is going to St. Amelia's Church 

The troop will split up the Moongoose patrol to accommodate the increased number of scouts 

this year.  

Eagle Status Report 

-PJ Schmidt – no update  

-Matt Sternin – in process 

-Jimmy Dalke – in process 

-Zachery Archibald – waiting for the fall  

-Andy Hall - presented his Eagle project for his church. He is repainting 2 rooms for the Sunday school  

class. This will be complete over the summer. He is trying to declutter the rooms. 

Treasurer's Report  

 We have $11,276.69 in the checking account as of the end of May. (Summer camp will be paid in 

June.) Washington trip expenses are probably finished coming in (possible exception for PA turnpike 

tolls), but should be well under budget (maybe upwards of $30 per person). Normally we refund for this. 

Generally we’re running under budget at this point. 

Fundraising - Candy Bars - $30  

Bottle Return - Linda reported that flyers were given out on Saturday. Pickup was completed on June 13. 

11 Scouts participated and a total of $1,056.55 was collected in cans, bottles and donations. Each Scout 

earned $96.05 for their scout account. 



Quartermaster's Report -  

Program Report  

- Summer Camp Schoellkopf July 5-10 

- Pizza Awards party Aug 10 

- Florida Sea base August 13-19 

Training 

-Ongoing training 

Continuing Business 

Lisa Gilmartin reported the Popcorn Season opening soon. She will send out an email late August 

explaining the changes this year. 

White Buffalo Candidates – Christine reported the interviews were conducted last week. Matt Sternin, 

and Josh Korman are attending White Buffalo Aug 9 -14. The parents will need to go online to register 

and will be reimbursed by the troop. 

New Business 

Linda Sternin suggested an orientation for new scout parents this fall. Perhaps a day can be setup or at 

the first meeting where information can be given out to new parents about the calendar year.  

Next Meeting –September 2015 

Treasurer/Committee Chair/Scout Master to prepare and review 2015-2016 budget over the summer. 

During summer camp week discussions can start on the budget. 

Meeting Concluded at 8:30pm. 


